Genworth reacts to Bank of England's Funding for Lending scheme update

Please find some comments below from Simon Crone, Vice-President Commercial – Mortgage Insurance Europe at Genworth, on this morning’s Funding for Lending scheme Q1 update published by the Bank of England:

“The latest Funding for Lending scheme update published by the Bank of England this morning makes for disappointed reading. Despite £2.6bn of further funding being accessed by scheme participants in the first quarter of the year, this translated into net lending of - £0.3bn which shows that lenders are not passing on the subsidised tranches of funding to their borrowers. Of the 40 lenders now involved in the initiative, just over a quarter accessed the funds in Q1 and this reticence is particularly puzzling given the forecasts for positive lending growth at the beginning of 2013. This Bank update shows that, despite all the protestations to the contrary, lending is still flatlining and lenders – predominantly the banks – remain reluctant to increase their activity and it is borrowers, and first-time buyers in particular, who will continue to suffer.”   
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